
June 2024 
 

Sundays 
 

9:30a.m.                               Holy Eucharist 

Alternating between Rite I and Rite II 

 
Wednesdays 

 

No Healing Services for the summer 
 
 

Coming Up 
 
June 2                   EYC        11:00a.m. 

June 2             Youth Fellowship             2-4p.m. 

June 11                  Finance        6:00p.m. 

June 11                Lion’s Club               6:30p.m. 

June 14      Lifeline Screening       8:15-5:30 p.m. 

June 20             Meals on Wheels         10:00a.m. 

June 23             St. A’s Brunch              11:00a.m. 

June 25       Townes Homeowners        4:30p.m. 

June 26                     Vestry                    6:00p.m. 

June 29             EYC River Trip      10am-3 p.m. 

 

Greetings from Your Next Rector, 
 
Hello, people of St. Andrew’s!  
 
I am positively elated to be coming 
to serve with you. I cannot imagine 
a kinder or more committed vestry 
and search committee. Working 
with them has taught me to love you 
already.  
 
While it was initially family reasons that had me looking to 
North Carolina, I have come to so deeply appreciate the  
community of St. Andrew’s, your preschool, and outreach  
programs. One of the things that made me sure that St.  
Andrew’s was the place for me is that we had to relocate our 
interview because of one of the many community groups that 
count on your space. That is the sign of a church alive and  
woven in the fabric of your community.  
 
That kind of ministry is my passion. I am a pastor at heart, but 
I love to preach and to be involved in the wider communities I 
serve. I have been a priest for 15 years and I have served the 
last 11 at St. Aidan’s Cypress, TX, a young church with  
bustling family programs. We’ve grown in number, expanded 
our facilities, and become a figurehead in the life of our area.  
 
God is so good to me in my ministry and beyond. I have two 
boys (9 and 13) who live with their mom down the road in 
Fuquay-Verina. I am recently (as of early May) engaged to a 
brilliant and caring woman (the Rev. Becky Zartman) who  
also happens to be a priest and who will join us out in Rocky 
Mount as soon as it is practical.  
 
My heart is bursting. I cannot wait to get into the life of this 
incredible parish as we discover what God is doing through St. 
Andrew’s.  
 
In Christ, 
Les Carpenter+ 
 
PS: Help me get to get to know you! Make my inbox all  
smiley for my arrival send me a welcome note with a selfie (or 
family photo) to revles.standrewschurch@gmail.com  

mailto:revels.andrewschurch@gmail.com


Congratulations to Joseph Schacht on his marriage to 
Elizabeth.   

St. Andrew’s wishes you well! 

“When Morning Gilds the Skies” 
 

We would not have many of our favorite hymns without the work of skillful  
translators. When it comes to preparing a poetic translation that will be sung (rather 
than a literal prose translation), the result is actually a new poetic creation rooted in 

the meaning of another language. 
 

This is the case with Edward Caswall’s translation of the well-known hymn, “When 
morning gilds the skies.” 

 
“Beim frühen Morgenlicht” (With the early morning light) is the opening line of the 
original German hymn. While we are uncertain of the exact origins of the text, it first 
appeared in Katholiches Gesangbuch für den öffentlich Gottesdienst im Biszthume 
(Catholic Songbook for Public Worship in the [locale of] Biszthume Würzburg ). It 

appears in an altered version in am 1855 Franconian collection of folksongs,  
Frankische Völkslieder. 

 
Caswall himself made two translations into English, in 1854 and 1858. An altered 

form of the 1858 version has become standard for most hymnals. May Jesus Christ be 
praised.  

 
Distinguished English poet and translator Robert Bridges (1844-1930) tried his hand 

at improving the text, noting in 1899 that, “It is of great merit, and I have tried to 
give a better version of it than the current one, keeping the original metre, preserving 

the first lines of the old translation, since it is by them that the hymn is known.” 
 

So the hymn we sing today has 19th-century German roots, with a translation by 
Caswall (1814-1878), a Roman Catholic converted under the influence of Cardinal 
Newman and one of the foremost translators of hymns of his era, adapted by Robert 

Bridges, and set to music by English choirmaster Joseph 
Barnby (1938-1896). 
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Family fun at the Rivah! 

 
Saturday, June 29th 

10am-3pm 

Swim, paddle board, sail, boating 

Bring a change of  clothes and side dishes/snacks! 

Drinks, hot dogs, and hamburgers 

 provided! 

Please call or email the church office to sign –up! 252-443-2070 

 
300 Front Street 

Hertford, NC 



Two Days for Bill and Kitty 

Our Painting and 
Wine Party  
Wednesday, May 
15th was a huge 
success and so 
much fun!  Thank 
you to Martha 
Lamm for teaching 
everyone and for all 
our volunteers who 
helped set up for 
this event! 



BBQ Fundraiser 
 
Thursday, May 16th over 500 plates of BBQ 
were prepared and delivered!  Thank you to 
Tommy Parker for cooking the pork and for 
all our volunteers from St. Andrew’s and 
Endfield! 



 





 
 

Celebrating Youth Sunday 



Congratulations to our 
Scott Bailey  
Scholarship  

Recipients: Jillian  
Dial, Kate Hudgins, 

Mary Kimbrell  
Livermon, Ben  
Melnyk, Gracie 
Tharin, and Will 

Tharin 



Sunday’s at St. Andrew’s 



Kid’s Page 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The Holy Spirit came 

down and looked like balls 

of fire. 



Return Service Requested 

Our Parish Family 

 

Let Light Perpetual Shine 

 

Ron Jancso 

November 10, 1943-April 28, 
2024 

 

Husband to Catherine Jancso 
 

Gail Schultz Jenkins 

   July 30, 1948-May 17, 2024  
 

   Wife to Tom Jenkins       

Youth Fellowship and Fun! 

Bouncing Into Summer 

Pre-k through 5th Grade 
Join us Sunday, June 2nd at St. Andrew’s  

2-4pm. 

Men’s Club meets Saturday, June 1st 

at 8am in the Parish Hall. 

We will pack food pantry bags on 

June 16th after 9:30am  
service. 

Men’s Club will be hosting a brunch on June 

23rd after the 9:30am service.  Join us in the  

Parish Hall! 

Life Line Screening                       

will be at St. Andrew’s 

Friday, June 14th 
 Call 888-814-0416  

to register. 

Calling all EYC and St. Andrew’s Youth! 
 

Join us at the River  

Saturday, June 29th  

10am-3pm. Bring a change 
of  clothes and side dishes/ 

snacks.  Please call the 

church office at 252-443-2070 to sign-up! 


